Minutes

Park & Recreation 

Committee Meeting

Wednesday, April 8, 2009

at Spring Green Village Hall

1. Hausner called meeting to order at 6:00pm.  Committee members present: Vern Liegel, Mark Nelson and Gene Hausner.  Others present: Wendy Crary.

2. Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker.

3. Review and approve agenda.  Motion by Nelson, second by Liegel to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Motion by Liegel, second by Nelson to approve minutes from September 24, 2008 Park & Recreation Committee Meeting. Motion passed with all in favor.

5. Discussion and possible action on upgrades/maintenance plans for the Municipal Parks. Nelson said "My thoughts were now that summer is coming is there anything we should be doing at the parks." Nelson continued by saying, "South Park had an issue last week, a car did donuts on the field, it has been repaired somewhat but something needs to be done at South Park to prevent cars from driving onto the fields." Hausner replied, "I know we've talked about lighting and fencing, I think fencing is the priority." Nelson said, "I would like to have Greg Wipperfurth get quotes on fencing." Motion by Liegel, second by Nelson to have Greg Wipperfurth secure bids for fencing the fields at South Park. Motion carried. Liegel stated, "I think at the end of the season reports on what needs to be repaired or replaced should be given to the Park & Recreation Committee members. The Committee discussed holding another meeting. The committee members agreed to meet on April 22, 2009 at 5:00 p.m. to tour all of the parks and the municipal pool. No further action was necessary.
6. Discussion and possible action on Park Shelter Reservation Fees. Crary informed the committee of what other municipalities are charging for fees ranging from $35.00 to $250 per day and most are charging a security deposit as well. The Village currently charges $20.00 per event and no security deposit. The committee discussed pricing and whether or not a security deposit should be charged. Motion by Nelson, second Liegel to recommend to the Village Board that the Park Shelter Reservation fees should be increased to $40.00 per day and to add a $50.00 security deposit which will be refunded if acceptable maintenance is completed. Motion carried.
7. Discussion and possible action regarding youth coach pitch softball/baseball. Nelson informed the committee that he would like to see the Village help with the organization and coordination of the youth softball and baseball. Nelson feels that there needs to be consistency with how the program is run and that he would be assisting with the coordination. Currently no one knows when practices are scheduled or how to sign their kids up etc. Crary pointed out that the Village would be setting precedence for other organized sports who may want the Village to assist with the coordination of their programs. Crary also informed the committee that like many other programs and special events when started the non village employee responsible for the majority of the organization doesn't do the job forever and then the village ultimately has another duty village employees are responsible for. This is very difficult to continue with limited staff and resources. Crary said, "The spring and fall clean up were started by the Lions Club, it is now a Village program, the maintenance of the Library grounds was originally suppose to be done by the Friends of the Library, the Village Public Works is now responsible for that, the Village Office already sells golf passes and deposits the Golf Clubs money because a previous employee thought it was a good idea." "These are just a couple of examples of programs started with Village guidance that are now ultimately the Village's responsibility to maintain." No action was taken regarding this item.
8. General Public Comment.  There was no public comment.
9. Adjournment.  Motion by Liegel, second by Nelson to adjourn at 6:49pm.  Motion passed with all in favor.

